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The Bournemouth and Poole College
MINUTES OF THE MEETING OF THE AUDIT COMMITTEE HELD ON 
19 MARCH 2018
Members Present:

	Roger Blaber
	Board Member, Chair
	In attendance:
	

	John Taylor
	Board Member
	Michael Johnson
	Vice Principal 

	Martin Lucas
	Co-opted Member
	Vicky Davies
	TIAA  

	Guy Spencer
	Co-opted Member 
	Mark Stabb 
	TIAA

	
	
	Marianne Barnard
	Clerk to the Corporation

	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	


PART A
	
	
	Actions

	01/18 
	APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE
No apologies were received. 
	

	02/18
	DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST

There were no declarations of interest noted. 
	

	03/18
	MINUTES OF THE LAST MEETING
The minutes of the meeting held on 22 November 2017 were confirmed as an accurate record and signed by the Chair. 

RESOLVED:  To approve the minutes of the meeting held on 22 November 2017.
	

	04/18
	MATTERS ARISING
The VP F&CD provided an update on the following items:
As part of College’s response to GDPR, MITS had been encrypting all portable devices, including laptops and tablets, to ensure that any data they contained would be protected if the devices were lost or stolen. It was also noted that recent staff development sessions had included training on GDPR.
It was confirmed that a new Head of Finance in WESS had been appointed and that the VP F&CD was continuing to have regular one to one sessions with him.
TRACKER 
The VP F&CD confirmed that TIAA would be carrying out work to review corporate systems and duplicate data records being retained by staff across the college, linked to this work, MITS had also undertaken an audit of all spreadsheets containing personal data.  It was agreed to close the item on the tracker relating to Cyber Security & General Data Protection Regulations, and to move this to the Risk Register.
RESOLVED:  To note the matters arising and the latest Tracker.
	

	05/18
	FORWARD PLANNING

The Calendar of Business for the Audit Committee for 2017-18 was reviewed and it was confirmed that the Clerk and VP F& CD would undertake a review of timings for items, ahead of publishing the Calendar of Business for 2018-19.  
RESOLVED:  To note the Calendar of Business for 2017-18. 
	Clerk and VP F&CD



	06/18

	INTERNAL AUDIT REPORTS 

The following internal audit reports were presented:

Safer Recruitment Review

TIAA noted the three recommendations made:  
a) The Recruitment and Selection Policy be reviewed and updated to reflect any changes in procedures that had occurred.
b) Instances of non-completion of Safeguarding and Prevent Training be followed up and rectified as appropriate.
c) The rating of risk 19 on the BPC Risk Register, relating to safeguarding records and training, be reviewed in light of the positive outcomes of this report.
TIAA confirmed that there had been an improvement on previous audits completed with WESS. It was also noted that temporary staff had also been included in this recent audit. 

Substantive testing and Provider data self-assessment toolkit (PDSAT)
The VP F&CD presented the report from the audit undertaken by RSM Tenon during September 2017.  It was reported that the audit had involved significant rigour which had also been noted as the approach at other colleges. A number of recommendations had been made and the college responses were recorded.  It was noted that The College was pleased with the outcome of the audit, particularly considering some other specific challenges during the autumn term around staffing changes and completion of the ITT application. 
RESOLVED:  To receive and note the above reports. 
	

	07/18
	COLLEGE FOLLOW-UP 

The Committee noted the latest position on the College Follow-up. It was noted that a summary sheet with red/amber/green flags would be useful, it was also agreed that some items needed reviewing and updating.  
It was confirmed that the funding audit and GDPR actions had been included in the tracker to allow all actions to be collated and monitored together. 
Work was ongoing with the review of corporate systems and duplicate data records being retained by staff across the college.  Subcontracting would also be looked at shortly and a plan for term 3 would be soon be agreed.  
It was noted that Mark Stabb would shortly be leaving TIAA, the Committee thanked him for his contributions. 
RESOLVED:  To note the College Follow-up.
	TIAA/VP F&CD



	08/18
	RISK MANAGEMENT 2017/18

The Committee reviewed the latest Risk Register and it was noted that there were currently no major risks flagged.  The current highest risk related to a potential failure to improve English and Maths results. 
The VP F&CD noted that SLT acted as the Risk Management Steering Group and that the Principal reported regularly to the Board around emerging risks. 

Members noted a number of risks they felt should have a presence on the current Risk Register including: 
Recruitment targets, achieving income and cost reductions, it was queried how long it would be possible to continue to manage the operation in this way?  It was noted that these issues had been discussed recently at both the Finance Advisory Group and at Board and that budget planning for 2018-19 was underway to plan ahead and consider some of these issues. 
In addition, the committee noted risks around loss of data/cyber-attacks and student attendance, as the KPI trend recently reviewed at Board was indicating the college would fall below the targets for attendance in 2017-18. 

Members queried what was in place in case of a major disaster, it was noted that this was well covered with appropriate mitigation plans in place. 
RESOLVED: The committee noted the current Risk Register and the VP F&CD would review and add suggested items to the Risk Register as appropriate.
	VP F&CD

	9/18
	FRAUD REGISTER 

The Committee reviewed the latest Fraud Register and noted the items recorded. 
RESOLVED: The committee noted the current Fraud Register.
	

	10/18
	TIAA ANNUAL PLAN   

TIAA noted the areas of work that would be focused on during the coming months. The VP F&CD confirmed that TIAA would provide some support to look at the relationship between The College and the Wessex Youth Orchestra and Society for Youth Orchestra.  It was noted that it was important to understand better the links, risks and the value of the relationship. In addition, the work to review corporate systems and duplicate data records being retained by staff across the college would continue. 
RESOLVED: To note the report provided on the TIAA Annual Plan. 
	

	11/18
	REPORT FROM THE FINANCE ADVISORY GROUP 
It was noted that the Finance Advisory Group had met on 6 March 2018 and discussion had focused on the Finance KPIs and budgeting for 2018-19. 

RESOLVED: To note the report from the Finance Advisory Group. 
	

	12/18
	PROPOSAL TO INCREASE THE COLLEGE’S CAPITALISATION LIMIT FROM £500 to £1,000. 
The VP F&CD presented the proposal to increase the College’s Capitalisation Limit from £500 to £1,000 with effect from 1 August 2018. It was noted that the VP F&CD had discussed the proposal with KPMG who were supportive of the change. It was confirmed that this had been considered and recommended for approval at a recent FAG meeting.  It was noted that all areas across The College maintained separate inventories of all assets, irrelevant of value. The committee considered and agreed to recommend the proposal to the Board for approval.  
RESOLVED: To recommend the proposal to the Board for approval.  
	

	13/18
	ANY OTHER BUSINESS

There were no items of Any Other Business discussed. 
	

	14/18
	DATE OF NEXT MEETING:  

Monday 18 June 2018, 10.00-12.00 at North Road. 
	

	15/18
	EVALUATION
It was agreed that the committee had undertaken the required activities.
	

	16/18
	CONFIDENTIALITY
No items were identified as confidential. 
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